

DEPARTMENT OF THE ARMY US ARMY CORPS OF ENGINEERS NEW ENGLAND DISTRICT 696 VIRGINIA ROAD CONCORD MA 01742-2751

8 September 2015

UNITED STATES ARMY CORPS OF ENGINEERS AND

MAINE DEPARTMENT OF TRANSPORTATION

WATER QUALITY CERTIFICATION/NATURAL RESOURCES PROTECTION ACT APPLICATION

DEP #L-26487-08-A-N/L-26847-4E-B-N

SEARSPORT HARBOR FEDERAL NAVIGATION
MAINTENANCE AND IMPROVEMENT PROJECT
SEARSPORT, MAINE,
WALDO COUNTY

WITHDRAWAL BY RIGHT

PARTIES FILING DOCUMENT
US Army Corps of Engineers

Maine Department of Transportation

Mr. Jim Beyer, Regional Licensing Compliance Manager Bureau of Land Quality, Maine Department of Environmental Protection Eastern Maine Regional Office 106 Hogan Road Suite 6 Bangor, Maine 04401

Dear Mr. Beyer,

The U.S. Army Corps of Engineers and the Maine Department of Transportation are withdrawing the Water Quality Certification (WQC)/Natural Resources Protection Act application for the Searsport Harbor, Searsport, Maine Federal Navigation Maintenance and Improvement Project. We may consider submitting a revised application for a Water Quality Certification at a later date. Thank you for your assistance and let us know if any additional information is required.

Sincerely:

Barbara Blumerin

Barbara Blumeris, Project Manager US Army Corps of Engineers/New England District/Engineering/Planning Division, 696 Virginia Road, Concord, Massachusetts 01742 Phone: (978) 318-873 7 barbara.r.blumeris@usace.army.mil

Concur:

John Henshaw, Director of Ports and Marine Transportation Maine Department of Transportation 16 State House Station Augusta, Maine 04333 Phone: (207) 624-3564 john.h.henshaw@maine.gov

Cf:

Department of Environmental Protection (DEP)

Susanne Miller Presiding Officer
Department of Environmental Protection 106 Hogan Road
Bangor, Maine 04401
Phone: (207) 941-4190
Susanne.miller@maine.gov

Heather Parent, Deputy Commissioner
Department of Environmental Protection
17 State House Station
Augusta, Maine 04333
Phone: (207) 287-7830
Heather.Parent@maine.gov

Mark Bergeron, Director Bureau of Land Quality Department of Environmental Protection # 17 State House Station Augusta, Maine 04333 Phone: (207) 215-4397 Mark.Bergeron@maine.gov

Jim Beyer, Project Manager
Department of Environmental Protection
106 Hogan Road
Bangor, Maine 04401
Phone: (207) 446-9026
Jim. R.Beyer@maine.gov

Maria Lentine-Eggett, Assistant Project Manager 106 Hogan Road Bangor, Maine 04401 Phone: (207) 446-7120 Maria.Lentine-Eggett@maine.gov

Office of Attorney General

Peggy Bensinger
Office of the Maine Attorney General
#6 State House Station
Augusta, Maine 04333-0006
Phone: (207) 626-8578
Peggy.Bensinger@maine.gov

Emily Green
Office of the Maine Attorney General
#6 State House Station
Augusta, Maine 04333-0006
Phone: (207) 626-8868
Emily Green@maine.gov

Parties

Intervenors

Earl Durkee, Erik Wuori, Andrew Coombs, Langhorne Smith, and the Islseboro Island Trust (IIT)
Represented by Steven Hinchman,Esq.
537 Fosters Point Road
West Bath, Maine 04530
Phone: (207) 443-6924
stevehinchman@gmail.com

Julie Eaton, David Black, Wayne Canning, Mick Hutchings, Armindy McFadden, Steven Tanguay, Astrig Tanguay, the Maine Lobstering Union (IMLU), Pemaquid Mussel Farms, LLC (PMF), and the Sierra Club Represented by Kimberly J. Ervin Tucker, Esq. 48 Harbour Pointe Drive Lincolnville, Maine 04849 Phone: (202) 841-5439 Kim Ervin Tucker k.ervintucker@gmail.com